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Agricultural Marketing Service, USDA § 993.58 

EFFECTIVE DATE NOTE: At 70 FR 30613, May 
27, 2005, § 993.54 was suspended indefinitely. 

§ 993.55 Application of salable and re-
serve percentages after end of crop 
year. 

The salable and reserve percentages 
established for any crop year shall re-
main in effect after that crop year 
until salable and reserve percentages 
are established for another crop year. 
After such percentages are established, 
all reserve obligations shall be ad-
justed to the newly established per-
centages. 

[46 FR 61637, Dec. 18, 1981] 

EFFECTIVE DATE NOTE: At 70 FR 30613, May 
27, 2005, § 993.55 was suspended indefinitely. 

§ 993.56 Reserve obligation. 

Whenever salable and reserve per-
centages are in effect for any crop 
year, the reserve obligation of a han-
dler shall approximate the average 
marketable content of the handler’s re-
ceipts and shall be a weight of natural 
condition prunes equal to the reserve 
percentage applied to the natural con-
dition weight of prunes, excluding the 
quantity of undersized prunes deter-
mined pursuant to § 993.49(c), such han-
dler receives during the crop year from 
producers and dehydrators plus that di-
verted tonnage (dried weight natural 
condition prune basis) on diversion cer-
tificates credited to or held by him 
which were issued pursuant to § 993.62. 
However, if the committee determines 
the requirement as to setaside reflect-
ing average marketable content of re-
ceipts is not essential to achieve pro-
gram objectives for the crop of a par-
ticular season, it may be eliminated for 
that season by the committee, with the 
approval of the Secretary. As a pre-
requisite for making this determina-
tion, the committee must find that the 
resultant setaside procedures assure 
that the trade demand for manufac-
turing prunes, as well as prunes for 
consumption as prunes, will be met. 
The salable prunes permitted to be dis-
posed of by any handler in accordance 
with the provisions of this part shall be 
deemed to be that handler’s quota fixed 

by the Secretary within the meaning of 
section 8a(5) of the act. 

[30 FR 9799, Aug. 8, 1965, as amended at 37 FR 
862, Jan. 20, 1972] 

EFFECTIVE DATE NOTE: At 70 FR 30613, May 
27, 2005, § 993.56 was suspended indefinitely. 

§ 993.57 Holding requirement and de-
livery. 

Each handler shall at all times, hold, 
in his possession or under his control, 
in proper storage for the account of the 
committee, free and clear of all liens, 
the quantity of prunes necessary to 
meet his reserve obligation, less any 
quantity: (a) For which he has a tem-
porary deferment pursuant to 
§ 993.58(a); (b) of prune plums (dried 
weight natural condition basis) di-
verted pursuant to § 993.62 as shown on 
diversion certificates held by him, or 
credited by the committee against his 
reserve obligation; (c) disposed of by 
him under a sales contract of the com-
mittee; (d) delivered by him to the 
committee, or to a person designated 
by it, pursuant to its instructions; and 
(e) for which he is otherwise relieved 
by the committee of such responsi-
bility to so hold prunes. No handler 
may transfer a reserve obligation but 
any handler may, upon notification to 
the committee arrange to hold reserve 
prunes on the premises of another han-
dler or in approved commercial stor-
age, under conditions of proper storage. 
The committee may, after giving rea-
sonable notice, require a handler to de-
liver to it, or to a person designated by 
it, f.o.b. handler’s warehouse or point 
of storage, reserve prunes held by him. 
The committee may require that such 
delivery consist of natural condition 
prunes or it may arrange for such de-
livery to consist of processed prunes. 

EFFECTIVE DATE NOTE: At 70 FR 30613, May 
27, 2005, § 993.57 was suspended indefinitely. 

§ 993.58 Deferment of time for with-
holding. 

(a) Compliance by any handler with 
the requirement of § 993.57 for with-
holding reserve prunes may be tempo-
rarily deferred to any date desired by 
the handler, but not later than Novem-
ber 15 of the crop year, upon the execu-
tion and delivery by such handler to 
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